

## أولياء الأمور الأعزاء

أرجو أن تكونوا قد قضيتم إجازة صيف ممتعة، ويسعدني أن أرحب بكم في العام الدراسي ٢٠٢٣-٢٠٢. كُما أود أَن أَغْتَنَمُ هَذَه الفرصة لَّتَهنئتكم وتُهنئة أَبنائنا الطَّلبة علَّى النتائج المشرفة في البكاّلوريا الدولية وIGCSE، لقد عملوا بجد واجتماد، ونحن فخورون جداً بما حققوا من انحازات رائمة ظهرت في نتائحهم.

إنه لمن دواعب الفخر والسرور الاستمرار في كونب جزءاً من مجتمع مدرسة السلطان ومتشوقة لبدء العمل في المهمة الجديدة كنائبة لمدير هذه المدرسة العريقة، للعمل معكم ومع أينائنا الطلبة.

إننا في مدرسة السلطان نتطلع إلى شراكة مثمرة معكم لضمان بلوغ أبنائنا الطلبة أعلى إُمكاناتُهم؛ لأَننا نؤمن أن الشراكة القوية معكم ستحدث فرقًا كبيرًا في تعليم أبنائنا الطلبة. ومن أجلُّ تعزيز التعاون بين المدرسة والمنزل، فإننا نتطلع إلى إعادة تفعيل دور مجلس أولياء الأمور والمعلمين والترحيب بأفكاركم واقتراحاتكم واسماماتكم؛ لأننا نؤمن وبشدة أنه يمكنكم لعب دور فعال في مدرسة السلطان.

لذا يسعدنا أن ندعوكم لحضور اجتماع تأسيس مجلس أولياء الأمور والمعلمين الذي سيعقد يوم الخميس الموافق ١٥ سبتمبر من الساعة ١:٤٥ إلَّت الساعة ٢:٤٥ في قاعة مسرح المدرسة.

يرجب التكرم بالانضمام إلينا والحضور لإحداث الفرق في تعليم ابنائنا الطلبة وصحتهم ورفاهيتهم.

وتفضلوا يقبول فائق التقدير والإحترام،،،

هند النعمانية نائبة مدير المدرسة

info@sultansschool.edu.om

\* www.sultansschool.edu.om

















## Dear Parents,

It is my sincere hope that you had a nice summer holiday and I am thrilled to welcome you to the 2022 -2023 School Year. I would like to take this opportunity congratulate you and our students on their IGCSE and IB results. They did extremely well, and we are so proud of them.

I am so honored and excited to continue to be a part of The Sultan's School community and eager to start my new role as the Vice Principal, working with you and our students.

At The Sultan's School, we are looking forward to a productive partnership with you to ensure our children can reach their highest potential. We know a strong partnership with you will make a great difference in your child's education. This year, in order to enhance the cooperation between school and home, we are looking to rejuvenate the Parent-Teacher Association and welcome your ideas, talents, and contributions as we strongly believe that you can play an instrumental role at The Sultan's School.

We are hereby inviting you to attend the Parent-Teacher Association establishment meeting which will take place on Thursday 15th September from 1:45 -2:45 in the auditorium.

Please join us to make a difference in the education, health, and welfare of our children

Sincerely,

Hind Al Naamani Vice Principal















